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Commissioners Court members:

This is a urgent reminder to encourage counties who have unspent CTIF funds

to consider prioritizing the CTIF projects and close out the grant by the end of

the year. The County Transportation Infrastructure Grant Program expires on
June 24, 2025, and unused funds will NOT be reallocated to counties.

Updated by the 86th Texas Legislature, the CTIF program distributed $250 million
to counties for TXDoT approved transportation projects. However, those funds
must be spent by June 24, 2025. To meet this deadline and to accommodate
processing time, TxDOT is requesting that the County submit the final request for
reimbursement for its approved project(s) by March 24, 2025.

To date, over $38 million remain unspent, CICAT encourages those counties with
a remaining balance to use the funds on approved projects by the end of the year.
When the CTIF funds are spent, please thank your legislators for the program and
provide information on the completed projects. CICAT will request that the 89th
Legislature continue the program and appropriate another round of funding.

If you have questions about the program and your projects, please contact your local
TXDoT District Coordinator.

To see your county’s balance: https://www.txdot.gov/content/dam/docs/tpd/2020-

reimbursements.pdf
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